
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 
Turville Parish Council at 7.30pm on 

Wednesday 2nd May 2012 at the Village Hall , 
Northend.  

Present:  David Cairns- Chairman 

  Ray Jones 
Barbara Phillips 
Veronica Ramsay 

   
In attendance: Deirdre Hansen- Clerk. 

 
Also attended by James Vaughan, Garry Steventon, Steve Blake, Alice 
Nuttgens, Sarah Evans, Matt Dawson, Georgina Stonor, Robin Harman, 

Kate Ashbrook, Peter O’Halloran, and Chris Rogers. 
 

1. The Chairman welcomed all present.  

 
2. Apologies were received an accepted from Margaret Drage.  . 

 
3. The Chairman reported that there had been six ordinary meetings and 

two extraordinary meetings of the council which had considered:   

a) recurring issues such as traffic/speeding etc, ROW, damage to 
village green; 

b) gritting; 
c) planning applications;   
d) Garsington Opera; 

e) the lime avenue; 
f) formal and informal contact with other parishes; and  
g) the Turville Times.  

The precept had been kept at the same level as in 2010/11. He thanked 
Turville nursery school for a financial donation towards the costs of the 

Turville Times and noted that the design and production costs had been 
substantially subsidised by a parishioner.   
The chairman thanked councillors for their work, the parish clerk and all 

those parishioners who have helped make this parish what it is  
 

4. The Responsible Finance Officer gave the financial report for the year 
2011/12, see appendix II. 
 

5. There was no other business 
 

6. There were no public questions. 

 
The meeting closed at 7.40pm 

 
 
 

 
 
The chairman……………………………….  Date…………….. 


